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Best Kept Village: Tubdate 
With judging scheduled for 23rd June, the BKV team have done everything they can to make 
the village look every bit of the winner it deserves to be. Whilst we eagerly await the result, a 
huge thank you goes to Christine, Anne, Helen, Anne Sambrook and Cheryl for their time and 
dedication. The team have also received some fantastic support from Pete, Len and Simon to 
name but a few. 
From our first courgette, dwarf beans and tomato beds in the newly created vegetable garden, 
to beautiful hanging baskets that adorn the signposts, the bus shelter and the entrance to the 
Jubilee Hall as well as several tubs filled with a colourful array of gorgeous flowers.   
Just look at what has been created………. 
 

 
 
The passion for the village has shown through, whether it be Bernard and Richard clearing the 
kerbs of weeds, the grass verges being cut to provide a floral gateway into the village, (huge 
thank you to Pete Clifton), or our community with the manicured frontages that are now on 
display. 
Winning the title this year would be a just reward for the fantastic effort that the team have 
put into making the village look so incredible. But it will be the legacy that will continue for 
many years after the competition has ended  



 

The CECA Team Need You! 
 
Can You Help Shape the Future of CECA? Childs Ercall 
Community Association (CECA) exists to bring our village 
together – through events, activities and celebrations held in 
Jubilee Hall. CECA is run by the community, for the community. 
But to keep it going, we need your help.  
We’re looking for volunteers to join the team that run CECA. This 
isn’t a big-time commitment – just a willingness to get involved. 
If you’d like to know more, without any obligation, please drop 
us an email at childsercallca@gmail.com. Let’s keep Jubilee Hall 

buzzing and ensure CECA continues to thrive for everyone in Childs Ercall. 
 

Horse and Dog Show 2025 

Our much-loved annual Horse and Dog Show is taking place on Saturday 13th September, and 
planning is well underway.  To support it, a website has been set up. Just scan the QR Code 
below for more details. 

 
It truly is the highlight of the 
village calendar and promises 
to be, once again, a fantastic 
day out for all of the family. If 
there are any families or small 
businesses who would like to 
support the show, either 

through Class sponsorship or sponsoring the Show itself, please contact Judy Warrilow 
(Judy.Warrilow@americold.com). Don't forget your entries for the Miniature Garden 
Competition to be submitted at the show, we will also announce the winner of the biggest 
Sunflower Competition as well.  
 

Have Your Say  
The next Parish Council meeting will be at the Jubilee Hall on Wednesday August 20th at 7.00pm. 
All are welcome to attend.  
 

Introducing Neil Bentley. Neil is our recently elected Unitary Councillor.  
You can meet Neil at our Parish Council meeting where he is available to answer 
your questions and to provide updates on any issues raised within the Parish. 
He is passionate about our local environment and will be an advocate for the 
village life that we all love and cherish. 
It is hoped to introduce “A Message from” feature in future editions of the 
Newsletter, to which Neil has agreed to contribute. Watch this space! 

 
An on-line version of this newsletter can be found on the website. (www.childsercall.co.uk)                                                         
Roger Griffin, Councillor, Childs Ercall Parish Council, email: cllr.rgriffin@gmail.com  
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